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Since we are just at the time of year to 
celebrate the Declaration of Independ-
ence, and by extension the U.S. Constitu-
tion that has preserved our freedom over 
the last 215 years, it seems appropriate to 
examine the role that Moultonborough and 
New Hampshire have played in those two 
documents. 
 
New Hampshireôs delegates to the Conti-
nental Congress in 1776, which produced 
the Declaration of Independence, were 
Josiah Bartlett, Matthew Thornton, and 
William Whipple; and they were two physi-
cians and a merchant, respectively. None 
were born in New Hampshire: Bartlett was 
born in Amesbury, Mass, Thornton in Ire-
land, and Whipple in Kittery, Maine. 
Whipple died in 1785, and thus did not live 
to see the Constitution written and 
adopted, but Bartlett lived until 1795, and 
Thornton until 1803, and he saw the new 
Republic into its third President before he 
passed away. 
 
New Hampshire was wrestling with the 
question of how to govern itself once colo-
nial governor John Wentworth was forced 
to flee from the colony on August 23, 
1775, sailing from Portsmouth on a ship 
called the Scarborough, along with his 
lovely wife, Lady Frances Wentworth, and 
infant son. Among other possessions, he 
left behind his summer estate in Wolfe-
boro, which gives them the claim of being 
the ñfirst summer resort in America.ò 

 
(Continued on page 4) 
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     The Society has made real pro-
gress this spring improving the integ-
rity and appearance of the Lamprey 
House. After removal of the remain-
ing portions of the old wrap around 
porch stone mason James Huston 
was able to make some repairs to 
the foundation on the northeast side 
of the house and Peaslee was able 
to make repairs to the somewhat 
deteriorated sills on that side before 
beginning the main job, the construc-
tion of a new wrap around porch to 
replace the old one that was badly 
rotted. The new porch was promised 
for the Fourth of July so that the So-
ciety could celebrate both the day 
and the progress with refreshments 
and news of its progress as mem-
bers and visitors alike enjoy the local 
parade from one its best viewing 
points. 
     The Operation Restoration fund-
raising schedule is well underway. 
Proceeds, after expenses, will make 
it possible to continue the work of 
restoring the Lamprey House to its 
former glory. The summer's fundrais-
ing began with a motorcycle week 
raffle. Despite the influx of thousands 
of visiting bikers, three local commu-
nity members were winners. Senator 
Carl Johnson picked the names out 
of the hat on Sunday, June 15, the 
last day of motorcycle week. Rick 
Hagan, of Lamprey and Lamprey 
Real Estate, Center Harbor, took first 
prize, and Cheryl May and Judy Ry-
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An expression often used is, ñGodôs gift to us is Life ï What we do with it is our Gift to 
Godò. As we approach Independence Day, that expression can easily be paraphrased 
to ñOur Forefatherôs Gift to us is Freedom ï What we do with it is Our Gift to Future 
Generationsò. 
 
There are many aspects to passing on Gifts. First, there must be complete under-
standing, and deep appreciation of what that Gift actually is. This necessitates a study 
of the past, éwhat were the origins of this Gift, itôs beginnings and formative period? 
How did it become what it is today? 
 
Secondly, based upon this knowledge we must determine how to nurture this Gift in 
todayôs world. What personal efforts are needed to keep the Gift ñintactò for the future? 
What should our individual role in this be? And this study must end with ACTION! 
 
Our Societyôs motto, ñPreserving the Past for the Futureò is a call to action for residents 
and friends of Moultonborough a like. To join in the never-ending process of under-
standing the Freedom and vision of the town we love, how to nourish it, and how to 
pass it on. 
 
Are you exercising your Freedom to help this wonderful cause all you reasonably can? 
 
A GREATFULL Independence Day to all !!!! 
                                                                                                   Bill Depuy 
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Freedom suppressed and again regained bites with keener fangs than freedom Freedom suppressed and again regained bites with keener fangs than freedom 

never endangered.never endangered.  

ñDe Officiisò (44 B.C.) 

Marcus Tullius Cicero   106 B.C. - 43 B.C. 

Meetings 
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erson of Moultonborough won second 
and third prizes. Stewart Lamprey and 
his wife Cynthia along with Senator John-
son's daughter in law Linda were on hand 
t o  w a t c h  t h e  d r a w i n g . 
     This is the first of three raffles this 
summer being sponsored by the Histori-
cal Society. Tickets for the annual Com-
munity Flea Market raffle, to be drawn on 
August 2, are currently on sale through 
society members, at the Meredith Village 
Savings Bank offices, and on selected 
days at the entrance to Heath's super-
market. Prizes in this raffle include bas-
kets from Heath's and Moulton Farms, 
saving's certificates from Meredith Village 
Savings Bank and Laconia Savings 
Bank, and dinner certificates from the 
Woodshed, Dillinger's and Maurice's res-
taurants. Society members will be selling 
tickets outside Heath's supermarket on 
June 28. 
     David Thompson will be selling tickets 
to a canoe raffle at the Pemi Bluegrass 
Festival which is going on the same week
-end as the Community Flea Market. 
     In addition to the raffles, the Historical 
society is planning a summer full of 

FUNdraising fun events including a 

bus tour of historic Moultonborough 
Neck, a charity golf tournament, a benefit 
dinner for Robert Lamprey, a hospitality 
party, and steamboat rides at Lee's Mills.   

Operation Restoration  
(Continued from page 1) 

     This fall, the Moultonborough 
Women's Club annual fashion show will 
also donate some of its proceeds to the 
Operation Restoration fund to continue 
the ambitious work of restoring the old 
Lamprey Inn to its former glory.  
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2003ñ2004 
Yearbook  

and 
Honorary Members 

   Mary Dunn is listed among the honor-
ary members of the Society at the rear of 
the program book, under the heading, 
ñTown Residents Over 90 Years of Ageò. 
She wishes to make it clear that she is 
not, in fact, over 90 years of age. She 
says she still drives, runs her chain saw 
and weed whacker just fine. 
   She was made an honorary member 
due to her devotion to continuing the col-
lection of scrapbooks containing clip-
pings pertaining to Moultonboro people, 
places and things that was begun by her 
mother, Martha Oliver. 

   Of the remaining honorary members, 
Carl Henry and  William Lively have 
passed away. Gladys Cooney, Frank 
Scalera, and James Teague had typo-
graphical errors in their names. 
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There was a legislative assembly un-
der Gov. Wentworth, but only towns 
whose citizens were known to be of 
pro-British sentiment were allowed to 
send representatives. Because this 

was not truly representative, a Provin-
cial Congress began meeting in Exeter 
in 1774, and 85 towns were repre-
sented. It was an argument over seat-
ing Wentworth supporter John Fenton, 
ending with a cannon drawn up to the 
door of the Wentworth mansion in 
Portsmouth, which led to the departure 
of the Wentworth family.  
 
This left no legal authority of any kind 
in the state, and they were advised by 
the Continental Congress in Decem-
ber, 1775, to call together a represen-
tation of the people to form a state gov-
ernment. Moultonborough was repre-
sented in this Provincial Congress by 
Daniel Bede, Esq. In 1776 that group 
adopted the first ñstateò constitution, 
drafted by a committee of four, includ-
ing Dr. Matthew Thornton. It might be 
noted that New Hampshire also drafted 
its own Declaration of Independence 
on June 15, 1776 

U.S. and State Constitutions      
(Continued from page 1) 

 

 
The constitution was meant to last 
only until the war ended, possibly 
with peace restored between the 
colonies and the mother country, 
when it would be more convenient to 
draft a permanent document. There 
were some problems with the 1776 
constitution, however, and in 1778 
the worldôs first constitutional conven-
tion sat in Concord to create a more 
lasting article. Draft constitutions 
were voted down in 1779 and 1781, 
and finally, on October 31, 1783, vot-
ers ratified a new constitution by the 
needed two-thirds majority, to go into 
effect on June 2, 1784. Moultonbor-
ough does not appear to have been 
represented at this convention, al-
though James Brewer represented  
ñSandwich, etc.ò Detailed records of 
the convention were not preserved.  
 
Many of the same problems with 
royal government which were ad-
dressed in the U.S. Constitution in 
1787 were also addressed in New 
Hampshireôs own ñBill of Rightsò and 
constitution, including unlimited 
search and seizure, quartering of 
troops, cruel and unusual punish-
ment, unfair trials and hereditary gov-
ernment were all forbidden. Constitu-
tional conventions are mandated 
every ten years to make needed 
changes, but Article 10, Right of 
Revolution, remains a part of the cur-
rent document, and we are also the 
only state to retain the governorôs 
council as one side of a ñsplit execu-
tiveò branch, as the founders were 
quite wary of placing too much ex-
ecutive power in the hands of the 
governor alone.  

 
U.S. Constitution 
 
We know that the Articles of Confed-
eration that were originally adopted in 
1781 was too weak a document to 
bind the states together in national 
unity. It remained in force eight 
years, by which time the national 
government, unable to collect taxes 
or exercise executive or judicial 
power, could not even pay the inter-
est on foreign debts or the back pay 
due to the Revolutionary army.  

 
A convention was called in the 
spring of 1787 to rectify this situa-
tion, and New Hampshire chose 
four representatives: John Lang-
don and John Pickering of Ports-
mouth, Benjamin West of Charles-
town, and Nicholas Gilman of Exe-
ter. Only Langdon and Gilman 
attended. Both were leaders in 
state government and in the Revo-
lution, with Langdon among the 
party that seized the gunpowder at 
Fort William and Mary in 1774, 
also pledging personal funds to 
raise the brigade of troops under 
Gen. John Stark that fought at the 
Battle of Bennington, as well as 
being New Hampshireôs very first 
U.S. Senator, and first President 
of the Senate. Gilman was adju-
tant of the 3rd N.H. Volunteers in 
the Revolution, and later a U.S. 
Congressman and Senator.  
 

The draft of the new federal con-
stitution was reported to Congress 
in September, 1787, and referred 
to the states for approval, with a 
majority of nine of the thirteen 

 
(Continued on page 8) 

Josiah Bartlett  
1729ð1795 

Matthew Thornton  
1714ð1803 
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July 4   -  4th of July Parade Social . Meet us at the NEW porch!!! 

The Lamprey House, Moultonborough Village, balloons, lemonade, news and 
notices, and a great view of the parade!!! 
 

July 14  - Summer Picnic , Lee's Mills landing, Moultonborough. Hosted 

by the David Thompson family. Short monthly Society meeting at 5 PM 

followed by cookout and free steamboat rides. PUBLIC is welcome . Come 

for food and fun and learn about the Moultonborough Historical Society and its 
programs, including the progress of the Lamprey House Restoration project 
and the plans for its eventual use 
 

July 21 - Golf Tournament , and dinner and prizes--sponsored by the  

Ridgewood Country Club to benefit Operation Restoration. $100 gets you a 
full day of great fun. For more information, call Mike Foss, 476-5505. 
 

July 22  ï Historic Bus Tour of Moultonborough Neck , 

narrated by Rev. Frank Greene , from 10 AM to 2 PM. Learn about and visit 
such sights as Kona Mansion, Swallow Boathouse, Camp Tecumseh and the 
Moultonborough poor farm, Far Echo, and Geneva Point Center. Picnic lunch 
at Geneva Pt, bring your own bag lunch. Bus leaves from Moultonborough 
recreation field off route 25 (before East Coast Foundation). Tickets, only $10, 
available from society members. Only 50 tickets to be sold. 
 

August 2  - Community Flea Market  to benefit Moultonborough 

Historical Society Building Fund (the folks that brought you the new porch!!). 
Fleas, food, crafts, and the grand raffle to be drawn that afternoon. This year at  

the Old Firehouse , next to the Library, in center of Moultonborough. 
 

August 3  - Testimonial Benefit Dinner  to honor Robert Lamprey for 

his many-many years of community service. At the Moultonborough Lyons Club 
6 PM, buffet dinner by Curt's Caterers, entertainment and hours of fun. Tickets 
$40 available from society members. Only 150 will be sold. For more 
information call Stewart Lamprey 253-4417. 

OPERATION RESTORATION 
 

Upcoming FUNdraising Events Summer 2003  
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   Besides the current U.S. Post Office, 
now located in the center of town, 
there were five other U.S. Post Offices 
that served the townôs people from 
1832 to 1964. These five offices were 
open for various periods of time. 
 

   The first, was the known as the East 
Moultonborough office, and it came 
under the jurisdiction of Strafford 
County. This Post Office was located in 
the now red house at 465 Governor 
Wentworth Highway, which is located 
at the intersection of Route 109 and 
Route 171. This was the home of Bill 
and Nancy Depuy for several years, 
and is now the home of David and 
Pamela Abraham.  
 

   It may have been located there to 
serve the settlement near Stateôs 
Landing. The U.S. Postal Service gives 
no date when it transferred this office 
to be under Carroll County, except that 
it was between the years 1840 and 
1861. This office served the people 
between June 1832 and March 1871. 
The Postmasters were George R. Ma-
son, Benjamin Caverly, Edward Shaw, 
and Jeremiah Libbey. 
 

   The next office was located on the 
now Route 25, just west of the Red Hill 
Cottages, known as the Red Hill Post 
Office. It was located in the house to 
be known as the Harry Richardson 
family home. This office was only oper-
ated for five years, between August 
1874 to June 1879. The Postmasters 
were John S. Moulton, Nathan G. 
Goodwin, and Frank F. Green. 
 

   The third office was established for 
40 years, known as the Long Island 
Post Office, located in the Long Island 
Inn. Of the seven Postmasters that 
served this office, five were related to 
Barbara Brown Austin. Barbara and 
her husband Wilber, also call the same 
house home. The Postmasters who 

served between May 1878 and Janu-
ary 1917: George F. Brown, Otis D. 
Folsom, Lillie L. Brown, George K. 
Brown, Sarah F. Brown, Harry E. 
Brown (Barbaraôs father), and Mary 
E. Blake. Mary Blake closed the of-
fice and the mail was transferred to 
the Center Harbor Post Office for 
delivery. 
 

   There was no bridge when the 
Long Island Post Office was opened, 
so the mail was delivered by boat at 
Brownôs Wharf. Later the mail was 
delivered by a ñBeach Wagonò truck 
to the Long Island Inn. 
 

   At the corner of Moultonborough 
Neck Road and Ferry Road, was the 
Jim Day house, and where the Lake 

View Post Office was located and 
opened on July 18, 1884. This office 
would process mail for twenty five 
years. This same house later be-
came the summer home of Sue Cal-
endar and her mother. There were 
six Postmasters who served during 
these 25 years: Harriet A. Dow, Cha-
nie B. Smith, Mary A. Day, Ella M. 
Smith, Mattie M. Smith, and Edwin L. 
Smith. On October 15, 1909, Edwin 
Smith closed the office and this mail 
was also transferred to the Center 
Harbor Post Office for processing. 
 
   The last of the five post offices, 

was located on the now gone 
Beede Farm on Winaukee Road, 
towards the end of Moultonbor-
ough Neck. This office known as 
the Winnipesaukee Post Office. 
This office was about in the middle 
between the Lake View Post Of-
fice and the Long Island Post Of-
fice, which only a few miles apart 
from each other at that. The office 
opened was opened on April 24, 
1907, but the Postmaster ap-
pointed never served and no 
name was given in the records. 
Two months later, on June 22, 
1907, and Joseph Coleman Blair 
Jr. was appointed Postmaster and 
the office was officially operating. 
 

   The Winnipesaukee Post Office 
processed mail until April 29, 
1916, with two other Postmasters 
besides Joe Blair. Grace E. Van 
Sinden and then Jared A. Greene, 
who closed the office that April 
and the mail was transferred to the 
Long Island Post Office for proc-
essing.  
 

   This closing only lasted a little 
over seven months when it was 
reopened with a new Postmaster, 
Sarah R. Keirstead, on December 
11, 1916. One might find this 
strange that it would be closed 
during the good weather months 
and then open again in the harsh 
weather months. Itôs possible they 
did some refurbishment during this 
time, but the records do not tell us. 
 

   The Winnipesaukee Post Office 
this time remained open for forty 
eight years. Besides Sarah 
Keirstead, there were four other 
Postmasters: Charles W. Davis, 
Winfield M. Aldrich, Mrs. Florence 
C. Beede, and Mrs. Cynthia W. 
Brown. Oddly enough, Winfield 
Aldrich was an Acting Postmaster 
two months before being officially 
appointed, and Cynthia Brown 
was Acting Postmaster, during 
World War II, for eleven months 
before receiving her official ap-
pointment.  

 
(Continued on page 9) 

Moultonborough  
U.S. Post Offices  

a History 
 

by Marion Goodwin 
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On a great evening of festivities known as 
ñClass Nightò, at the Moultonborough 
Central School, the 6th Graders graduated 
to move on to the newly expanded Moul-
tonborough Academy, this coming Fall. 
This June 17th evening was a major mile 
stone in their young lives. As part of the 
festivities, the Moultonborough Historical 
Society 2003 6th Grade Essay Contest 
winners were announced, 1st Place ï Abi-
gail Horne;  2nd Place ï Evan Ames;  and 
3rd Place ï Melissa Haire. 
 
In what has become a tradition, and a 
favorite event of the crowdôs, is the pres-
entation made with style by our President 
Bill Depuy and Essay Committee Chair-
person Nancy Depuy. The two always 
have the crowd smiling, laughing, and yes 
a few tears as the winners make their way 
to the stage to receive their certificate of 

recognition. Flashes of the cameras click-
ing, and the roar of applauses and a few 
loud whistles. A moment they will long 
remember. 
 
This yearôs essay subject was, 
ñConversations with Artifacts: Pieces of 
Moultonborough Historyò, with 48 essays 
in all being submitted to the Essay Com-
mittee. The judges, Jan Metcalfe, Don 
Ohliger, and Phyllis Prouty had a very 
difficult time, as there were many great 

entries this year. We wish to thank all of 
our judges for their very hard work and 
making the difficult decisions. 
 
The 1st Place essay written by Abigail 
Horne, was ñA Piece of a Family Historyò. 
Second Place written by Evan Ames, 
entitled ñBetween Candles & Electricityò. 
Third Place, ñMusic of My Lifeò, was writ-
ten by Melissa Haire. A hearty congratu-
lations to all the winners, and whole-
hearted praise to all the other 45 authors 
who also worked hard and wrote some 
wonderful stories. All the essays will be 
on file at the Moultonborough Library for 
the public to read and enjoy, as well as 
safe keeping of a piece of Moultonbor-
ough history.  

 We welcome any and a l l 
contributions for future issues. 
Remember this is your newsletter. Feel 
free to contact either Bruce Garry or 
Jane Rice. 

Bruce Garry...............476 -2349 
E-Mail ...bgarry 999@earthlink.net  
 

Jane Riceé................476-5108 

Committees 

 

Lamprey House  
Museum Building  

Victor Hamke.......Chair 
Nancy Baker 
Philip Barnes 
Keith Nelson 
Howard Bates 
Robert Lamprey 
 

Lamprey House  
Museum  

Development  

Nancy Baker........Chair 
Sally Bates 
Sherry Lively 
Doris Nash 
Judy Ryerson 
Barbara Sheppard 
Marion Powers 
Cindy Oxton 
Ron Baker 
 

Library Materials  
Jane Rice 
 

Membership  

Fran Vincentéé.Chair 
Marion Goodwin 
Jan Metcalfe 
Robert Lamprey 
 

Moultonborough 
Schools Coordinator  

Nancy Depuy 
 

Nominating  

Barbara SheppardéChair 
 

Newsletter Committee  
Bruce Garryé........Chair 
Jane Rice 
Fran Vincent 
Richard Vincent 
 

Operation Restoration  
Stewart Lampreyé...Chair 
Bill Depuy  
Vic Hamke 
Kathy Garry 
Cindy Oxton 
David Healy 
Judy Ryerson 
Barbara Sheppard 
Bruce Garry  (Clerk) 
 

(Continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 10) 
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Our subscribers to the MHS Newsletter 
will have the opportunity to read these 
wonderful pieces in the September 2003 
issue. MHS Members, the public, and es-
pecially the authorôs family and friends are 
hear by invited to the MHS September 
monthly meeting on Monday evening, the 
8th at 7:30pm. Those in attendance will 
hear the authors read their pieces, and 
get to meet the authors during the social 
period of refreshments. We hope to see 
you there.  

2003 6th Grade  
Essay Contest  

Winners Announced!!! 

ESSAY  

CONTEST 
 

WINNERS 

2003 
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states needed to bring the constitution 
into effect in the ratifying states. The 
convention for the ñInvestigation, Dis-
cussion, and Decision of the Federal 
Constitutionò, sat at Exeter on February 
13, 1788, at which time it had already 
been ratified by six states-unanimously 
in Delaware, New Jersey, and Georgia, 
and by vote in Pennsylvania, Connecti-
cut, and Massachusetts, which adopted 
it by a vote of only 187-168. Moultonbor-
ough, Tuftonboro, Wolfeboro and Os-
sipee were represented by Nathaniel 
Shannon of Moultonborough. Many of 
the delegates to the New Hampshire 
convention had instructions from their 

districts to vote against the document, 
and although many became converts 
during the ten days of discussion, they 
still felt obliged to vote against it due to 
the feelings of the folks back home. The 
convention therefore adjourned without 
a binding vote, in order that the Federal-
ist party could explain the document to 
the voters and possibly convert them to 
their side.  
 
The convention reassembled on June 
18, 1788 in Concord, at the Old North 
Meeting House. Maryland and South 

U.S. and State Constitutions  
(Continued from page 4) 

 
 

Carolina had meanwhile voted for 
ratification, and New York and Vir-
ginia were also then in session. The 
next state to ratify would cast the 
deciding vote. In spite of determined 
opposition by abolitionists who were 
concerned because the Constitution 
did not ban the practice of human 
slavery, the delegates voted on June 
21, 57-47 in favor of ratification, with 
Nathaniel Shannon among the party 
voting in favor, although his constitu-
ents, objecting to the concessions to 
slavery, had originally instructed him 
to vote against. Shannon began as a 
clerk in Jonathan Moultonôs store in 
Hampton, became one of the 12 
Proprietors of the town, and served 
in many public offices. Little New 
Hampshire thus became the state 

that brought the United States Con-
stitution into force and effect among 
the states that had so far voted.  
 
Express riders immediately set out 
to carry the word to New York and 
Virginia, as well as to Gov. Han-
cock of Massachusetts, and to vari-
ous parts of the state. Since it was 
the Lordôs Day when word reached 
Portsmouth, the citizens contented 
themselves with prayers of thanks-
giving in all the churches, until at 
1:00 a.m. Monday morning a joyful 
peal was rung on the bells, saluting 
the members of the convention and 
their work. The following Thursday 
a grand procession was held of 
men of all professions, plus a ship 

(Continued on page 10) 

  

FLEA MARKET / CRAFT FLEA MARKET / CRAFT 

FAIRFAIR  
Saturday - August 2, 2003 

 

PLAN ON IT!  We need YOUR  help in making this 

year's event a success. Everyone can help in some way. Please assist 

us in the Societyõs largest fundraiser of the year:  
 

Donations: As you start your winter / spring cleaning, please 

think of the Society. We need as many treasured items as possible. 

Start collecting now, and ask your friends and neighbors to save 

things. Items can be brought to the Lamprey House for storage. 

Please call Cindy Oxton to arrange to get into the building. No 

large items (such as stuffed chairs, sofas, etc.), clothing, National 

Geographic , textbooks, & electronics/computers will be accepted. 

Single glasses do not sell, nor do appliances that do not work.  
 

If you have any questions on the Fair please call 

Cindy Oxton  (284-7112)  
 

If you have any questions on the Raffle please call 

 Stewart Lamprey  (253-4417)  
 

Everyone's help is needed to make our sale a success.  
 

The monies raised this year go towards Operation Restoration. 

William Whipple  
1730ð1785 
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   The last Postmaster who closed the 
Winnipesaukee Post Office, on De-
cember 4, 1964, Hollis J. Eaves, was 
Acting Postmaster and never officially 
appointed Postmaster. Hollis only 
served a little over two weeks to fill in 
after Cynthia Brown retired, having 
more than twenty years with the U.S. 
Postal Service. This mail too, was 
transferred to the Center Harbor Post 
Office for processing, and is why the 
Neck and the west end of town have 
their mail processed at the Center Har-
bor Post Office today. 

Post Offices  
(Continued from page 6) 

 

The  

Bronze-Gold  

Campaign  

Continues to be a 

Great Success!!! 

Hereôs the breakdown of  

additional Income above what 

regular annual fees would have 

brought into the  

General Fund. 
 

13  Bronze      $172 
 

7 Silver         $282 
 

1 Gold             $67 
 

4   Gold Life   $400 
 

10 New Life    $923 

TOTAL  $1,844 

Thank You  

For  

Your Support !!!!  

Above as printed in: 

  Students Handbook:  Constitution of the State of New Hampshire  
By Burton L. Bruce  @ 1937  
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Old Records, Photos  
Frank Greene.......Chair 
Jane Rice 
Fred Clark 
Sybol Bodge 
Doris Nash 
Frances Stevens 
 

Preservation of  
Town News  

Mary Jane Dunn 
 

Programs - Year Book  
Bill Depuy 
 

Publicity  

Jane Rice 
Judy Ryerson 
 

Town House Building  

David Healy.éééé....Chair 
Ernest Davis 
Fran Vincent 
Nancy Depuy 
Doris Nash 

 (Continued from page 7) 
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Income   

Dues 2,792 

Activities Income 3,512 

Interest Income 432 

Operation Restoration 5,644 

TOTAL INCOME 12,380 

  

Expenses  

Activities Expense 384 

Fund Raising Expenses 2,079 

Bank Charges 30 

Building Fund Projects 537 

Newsletter 278 

Printing & Copies 908 

Postage 188 

Miscellaneous Supplies 128 

Utilities 141 

TOTAL EXPENSES 4,673 

  

Balance of Income and Expenses  7,707 

  
  

ASSETS   

MHS Checking Account - MVSB 12,630 

MVSB CD 50001393 8,281 

MVSB CD 50001451 8,397 

MVSB CD 50001781 10,509 

MVSB CD 50001941 8,281 

TOTAL CASH AND BANK ACCOUNTS  48,098 

  
Historic House 57,702 

TOTAL ASSETS*  105,800 

  

TOTAL LIABILITIES  0 
  

TOTAL ASSETS AND LIABILITIES  105,800 

  

Moultonborough Historical Societyõs  
Income, Expenses, and Assets 

 January 1 - June 30, 2003   
By Treasurer Kathy Garry 

Committees 

representing the UNION, drawn by 
nine horses, with music written for 
the occasion, additional salutes by 
cannon, and a picnic, and the 
state-house illuminated with nine 
candles in each window. The 
ñNew Hampshire Gazetteò carried 
the headline, ñThe Ninth and Suffi-
cient Pillar Raisedò, giving New 
Hampshire the honor of laying the 
top stone to ñthe grand Federal 
Edificeò, which has kept our nation 
going ever since. 

U.S. and State Constitutions  
(Continued from page 8) 

 

*NOTE: The Total Assets does not include the value of the MHSôs Artifacts in inventory. 
The Winchester Rifles collection, which was recently assessed, was valued at a little over 
$10,000. It is for this reason the rifle collect is secured in an off sight location. 
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July 21, 2003  

Operation Restoration 

Golf Tournament 

Ridgewood Country Club 
Moultonborough 

Contact Stewart Lamprey for Information 253-4417 

July  2003                                                                                                                                                                                   Moultonborough Historical Society 

New 

Bronze-Gold 

Members 

Bronze 
John Peterson  
 

Silver 
Charles & Linda Boodro  
Kenneth & Barbara Ganem  
 

Life 
Jan Metcalfe  
Florence Rowe  
 

Life Gold 
Ken Rowe  

Changes to the 

2003ð2004 

Yearbook 

Add New Members : 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert & June Foster  
P.O. Box 602  
Moultonborough, NH  03254  
476-5936 
 

Ms. Shirley Clark  
8 North Drive  
Middletown, RI  02842  
 

Mr. & Mrs. John & Carol Ann Dreyer  
P.O. Box 808  
Center Harbor, NH  03226  
253-7136 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert & Beverly Neighbours  
291 Hopemeadow Street  
Weatogue, CT 06089  
 

Mr. John Peterson  
HC 662 Box 108A  
Center Harbor, NH 03226  
 

MD Kenneth & MD Barbara Ganem  
P.O. Box 385  
Moultonborough, NH 03254  
barbaraganem@cyberportal.net  
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MHS July Monthly Meeting 

July 14     5:00PM 

Leeôs Mill Boat Launch 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dave and Nancy 

Thompsonôs Family 

along with their Steamboat Friends 

are treating MHS Members  

and the PUBLIC 
to a FREE Cookout and Steamboat Rides 

 

Do Not Miss This Meeting!!! 
 

Fun to be had by All 
 

There will be chairs at the Boat Launch  
If it rains, the cookout will be at the Loon Center  
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In This Issue... Moultonborough, New Hampshire & the U.S. & State Constitutions  by Jane Rice 

Membership Fees 
 

Individual     8.00/Yr.  

Family         15.00/Yr  

Life            100.00 

 
To Join Please Contact : 

 

Fran Vincent 

(603) 253-6250  

Moultonborough Historical Society 

P.O. Box 659 

Moultonborough, NH 03254 

 

 

 

Place Address Label Here 

 

 

stamp 

    It is pure illusion to think that an opinion 

which passes down from century to century, 

from generation to generation, may not be 

entirely false. 
Thoughts on the Comet (1682)  

Pierre Bayle (1647 ð1706) 


